[Sexually Transmitted Infection and Blood Borne Virus in cases aged less than 16 yrs - Letter to NSW GPs.]

Attn: Dr XXXXXX
Address

Dear Dr Doctor,

In accordance with the NSW Public Health Act, 1991, the laboratory has notified the Public Health Unit of a confirmed case of XXXXXXX in a person aged less than 16 years.  The notification applies to XxXX, date of birth 01/01/9999.  Please confirm that these patient details are correct.

The purpose of this letter is to remind you of your responsibilities under the Children and Young Persons (Care and Protection) Act 1998 and NSW Health Policy. 

Any health worker who has reasonable grounds to suspect that a child is at risk of significant harm has a duty to report this information to the NSW Department of Family and Community Services (Community Services) as soon as practicable. 

In making your assessment of the risk of significant harm to a child engaging in sexual activity consider:  

·
whether this notification of [disease] or any other information you might have could indicate sexual assault,  

·
if the sexual activity disclosed by a young person was between peers - consensual peer sex is not of itself an indicator of risk of significant harm,

·
the age of the child  (any sexual activity in a child aged 12 years or younger would not generally be considered consensual).

Reports should be made to the Community Services Child Protection Helpline on 133 627. Indicators of risk of significant harm should be assessed in accordance with the Online Mandatory Reporter Guide (MRG) and the health worker’s professional judgement. The MRG is available at: http://www.keepthemsafe.nsw.gov.au.

If you are employed by the NSW Public Health System you may ask for assistance from the Child Wellbeing Unit on 1300 480 420.

The Therapeutic Guidelines: Antibiotic provide information on treatment. Additional questions about treatment can be directed to your local Sexual Health Clinic on [PHONE]. 

Please call the Public Health Unit on xx xxxx xxxx if you have any questions, or if you have concerns about your patient's compliance with medical advice regarding follow up treatment or other aspects of management.

Yours sincerely

Public Health 
xxxxxxx PHU

01/01/9999
